HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 20, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Patrick White, Charlie Fridal and Troy Andersen. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Loren Leach and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Pat White moved the approval of the amended agenda moving consent agenda item, August 16, 2011 meeting minutes, to business item #5 for amendment of wording under the Non-Agenda Items.  Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the consent agenda: financial report, bills, and Superintendent Report. Bev Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Approving (Balancing) Change Order #1 2011 E. Clark St. Water Main and Storm Sewer Project
Engineer Loren Leach explained that this change order reflected a credit of $5,431.80 for quantity adjustments.  This change order lowered the overall payment to Ricklefs from $169,712.00 to $164,280.20.  
Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 24-11 Approving (Balancing) Change Order #1 2011 E. Clark St. Water Main and Storm Sewer Project. Pat White seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Bev Daws, Charlie Fridal
NAYS: None
ABSENT: None
Resolution 24-11 Approved

Approving (Final) Pay Estimate #2 2011 E. Clark St. Water Main and Storm Sewer Project
The water board wanted to confirm this payment of $8,214.01 to Ricklefs will final out the E. Clark St. project.  Engineer Loren Leach confirmed this was the 5% held retainage and the project is complete and finaled out.  
Bev Daws made a motion to pass Resolution 25-11 Approving (Final) Pay Estimate #2 2011 E. Clark St. Water Main and Storm Sewer Project. Troy Andersen seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Bev Daws, Charlie Fridal, Pat White
NAYS: None
ABSENT: None
Resolution 25-11 Approved

Discussion of connection/hookup fees
The water board and Carl Ransford discussed the Water Departments current connection/hookup fee and then discussed the possibility of setting a flat rate for connection/hookup fees.  Ransford explained that we currently charge actual cost per front foot based on a project.  Which means the customer is paying for the actual cost and not any extra charges.  This is also what the city of Marion and Mt. Vernon do, but the city of Cedar Rapids charges a flat $30 fee.  Carl presented the options to the water board to decide if they would like to stay as is or charge a flat fee.  The water board decided they wanted to stay as is and charge only the actual cost per front foot.  They would like to have a resolution written up for a policy that states this and then also allows the Water Department to add 2% or 3% for administration fees for any extra work that needs to be done in order to figure out what the total cost of a project will be.  A resolution will be written for the October 2011 meeting. 
Motion to pay the City of Hiawatha monies toward the equipment replacement fund

Ransford explained that State Auditor would like to see any monies paid to the City broken out on the agenda as a separate agenda item. 
Troy Andersen moved the approval to pay the City of Hiawatha monies towards the equipment replacement fund.  Bev Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

August 2011 meeting minutes   
Meeting minutes were reviewed and an error was found under the Non-Agenda items.  The minutes stated that Tom Theis said a variance of a lighting ordinance would have to go to the Board of Adjustments and then go to Council.  That is incorrect, the Board of Adjustments is the only board that needs to review a lighting ordinance, and City Council does not need to be involved.  
Pat White moved the approval of the amended August 16, 2011 meeting minutes.  Bev Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:40pm. Pat White seconded.  Motion carried. 

                                                                               
                           __________________________




                
                                        Chairperson, Gary Casady
ATTEST:
_____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
